CCKC Board Meeting Minutes July 12, 2021

CALL TO ORDER:

The meeting was called to order by President Paul Coleman at 7:00 pm at the main clubhouse.

ROLL CALL:

In attendance were Paul Coleman, Stan Raciak, Karen Hartmann, Sue D'Aloia, George Broecker, Denny Hartmann, Scott Jackson, Dennis Cronin, Larry Mills, Jerry Lis, Rich Paukner, Bob Tollman Mariann Lerch and Bill Lerch. Alex Modic and Dan Christiansen were excused.

Minutes:

The minutes were presented.

June's meeting included our annual election. The election committee consisted of Dennis Cronin, Rich Paukner and Scott Jackson. Our thanks to them as well as all those who came to vote. Unfortunately, we didn't have enough votes to fulfill the minimum requirement as set forth in our bylaws. President Paul Coleman would like to nominate Mariann Lerch, Larry Mills and Bob Tollman to the board. He would like to express his thanks to the board and the HRO's.

The HRO's assist the President to better utilize his time. This past year saw many projects. The roof over the 22 range, a new HVAC system for the main clubhouse, redoing the baffles at the rifle range, the parking lot at shotgun, NRA instruction, BSA merit badges, and working with the trappers to benefit archery were some of these projects. More projects are planned with an eventful fall to come.

Shotgun is headed in a good direction. Rifle/Pistol is experiencing diversity. The board provides balance. The Board not the individual sets range protocol. The HRO's set protocol for their range. This is dictated by our bylaws. The HRO reports to the President. The President reports to the Board. The Board reports to the membership. HRO's Stan Raciak and Bob Tollman, are in agreement that there are not enough RO's to handle low volume Fridays. The President proposes that low volume Fridays will be handled by the HRO's. They have decided that it's RO's only on Fridays unless rented out by law enforcement.

TREASURER:

Sue D'Aloia: Financial reports weren't ready. They will be sent out ASAP. All our bills are paid. The 2nd installment of the property taxes will be paid this Friday.

RIFLE/PISTOL:

Bob Tollman: We had a low volume Sunday. Saturday wasn't too bad. There was a generally low turnout this last month. We did add 19 new members. Ammo still not easily available. Shooters are not staying as long as usual. We need to get the heaters changed over to natural gas. We need a new water heater.

AIRGUN:

Alex Modic: The range is pretty standard. Everything is going well. Still hoping for dirt for the berm. Not too many mosquitos. There is a match scheduled for this weekend.

Dirt is needed at the Airgun and Shotgun ranges. Eagle excavation has been informed.

ARCHERY:

Don Walker: This is the last weekend for the league. The banquet is scheduled for July 29th. We're busy clearing brush and we have new targets ready to go. The beaver dam is gone.

SHOTGUN:

Bill Lerch: Business was ok in June. We're hoping to be positive for the fiscal year. The Falcons won state in skeet, trap and sporting clays. They will be competing in Nationals next. We're hoping to see individual shooters during the summer. The shot reclamation is ontrack. Depending on the weather, we're hoping it's completed by August. We are currently getting bids for steps for the trap houses. It's becoming a safety issue. There was a motion made by Bill Lerch to install cement steps for the trap houses, not to exceed \$5000. 2nd by Scott Jackson. The motion passed. We hope to have this done before Winter. We are continuing to look into bids for a shot curtain. This is critical to protect the club. Also, we are looking to trade out the old lawn tractor for a side-by-side atv.

Black Powder:

Sue D'Aloia: Things are pretty good. Lots of action at the 22 range. Families really seem to like it and it seems to be generating interest to new shooters. It's going to be a busy week. Al Seyler will be camping with the young Marines Wednesday to Sunday. Wednesday and Thursday will be BSA shotgun merit badge days. This weekend will be a Civil War shoot.

COWBOY:

George Broecker: We hosted a match this past weekend. We had 25 shooters. The ammo shortage is affecting things. Generally, things are going ok.

CORRESPONDENCE:

There was a letter from Mark Shindler, expressing his displeasure over the Friday hours at the Rifle/Pistol range.

OLD BUSINESS: The range brochures need to be updated and more printed up.

The security cameras at the Shotgun range should be finished by midweek. The Rifle range is next and should be done within the next 2 weeks.

NEW BUSINESS: none.

There was a motion to adjourn made by Denny Hartmann. 2nd by Rich Paukner. The motion passed.

The meeting adjourned at 7:45.

Respectfully submitted by Karen Hartmann, secretary